IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN SEPTEMBER 3, 1963

Special Meeting of the Board of Selectmen. Meeting held at Loring Parsonage until 10:30 - adjourned to Town Hall.

Present: E.F. Moynihan, Chairman; E.E. Kreitsek, R.C. Venne, C.F. Giles.

- 1. <u>Nominations for Town Counsel Re-opened</u>: It was moved and seconded and unanimously voted to re-open nominations for candidate for Town Counsel.
- 2. <u>Winsor Added to Nominations</u>: It was unanimously approved to add the name of Alan M. Winsor of Wayland to those being considered for the position.
- 3. <u>Met with Mr. Winsor</u>: Mr. Winsor was asked to meet with the Selectmen, and his interest and qualifications for the position of Town Counsel of Sudbury were discussed. Adjourned to Town Hall: 10:30 p.m.
- 4. Loring School Walkway: Discussed with the Finance Committee the action taken on the Israel Loring walkway. The Selectmen had just received the layout from the Planning Board of the location of the available land for a walkway and a license for its use was being negotiated with the owner. At the request of the Finance Committee, Mr. Moynihan was to contact Mrs. Seigars of the School Committee to determine what, if anything, she had done to obtain access to the walkway on Mrs. Lettery's land. If there was any possibility of obtaining the old walkway, Mr. Moynihan was to contact Mrs. Lettery to see what could be worked out. If this could not be worked out with Mrs. Lettery, Mr. Moynihan would obtain estimates of the cost of clearing a 6-8 ft. path along the licenseed walkway on Robsham's land. The Finance Committee chairman, Mr. George MacKenzie, stated that the Finance Committee would look with favor upon requests for transfer from reserve for funds for clearing the walkway and for salaries for part-time policewomen to patrol the student crossings.

Adjourned: 11:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Clifton F. Giles Executive Secretary